
frustrating, no matter now nice the 
airport is!   
 
When the church thinks it’s the desti-
nation, it also confuses the scorecard.  
It thinks that if people are hovering 
around and in the church, the church 
is winning.  The truth is, when that’s 
the case, the church is really keeping 
people from where they want to go, 
from their real destination.  That desti-
nation is life… The church is a con-
nector, linking people to the kingdom 
life that God has for them.  
 
Substituting church activity as the 
preferred life expression is as weird 
as believing that airports are more 
interesting than the destinations they 
serve. 
 
It’s easy to look at attendance, a bal-
ance sheet and how nice of a building 
we have to gauge how well we’re do-
ing.  But perhaps McNeal is right—
we’re missing a genuine indicator of 
success.   
 
What if instead of saying “wow, the 
sanctuary looks fuller today,” we said, 
wow, our house looks fuller from all 
our neighbors gathered around the 
dining room table. What if we gauged 
success not by our building fund but 
by our mission fund?  What if instead 
of saying “our worship team has 
grown to 8 members,” we said 8 
members are serving Jesus around 
the world in Thailand today.  
(Shameless plug for our mission trip 
to Thailand early 2018.  Please see 
me if interested in providing clean 
water for hill tribe people!) 
 
  *** 

 

I think of my “home” church in Hamil-
ton, Ohio.  Over the years, it has de-
veloped and sent many pastors, mis-
sionaries, and lay leaders who work 
in secular employment who see their 

Message from our pastor 

Lakeview Baptist church 
 

Pastors often take time 

to evaluate ministry happening at 
their local church.  Many times, 
progress is measured by the 
“A.B.C.” formula:  Attendance, 
Buildings and Cash.  There are 
several variations of this measure-
ment: Attendance, Baptisms, and 
Confessions of faith is another 
I’ve heard. 
 
But there’s a growing frustration 
among church leaders that the 
A.B.C’s don’t tell the whole story 
of fruitful ministry which prompts 
many to look for other metrics to 
determine the health and vitality of 
their church.    
 
Reggie McNeal, in his book 
“Missional Renaissance,” offers 
an alternative. He asks the ques-
tion what if we are using the 
wrong measurements? What if 
we’re using the wrong scorecard? 
What if church success is not 
measured by the seating capacity 
but by the sending capacity?   
 
McNeal then uses this illustration:  
 
On a fairly routine basis, airports 
get confused about what they’re 
there for—and for whom.  They 
think that if a bunch of planes are 
on the ground, close to the hub, 
and the concourse is full of peo-
ple, they are winning! They appar-
ently think they’re the destina-
tion!... The airport is a place of 
connection, not a destination.  It’s 
job is to help people get some-
where else.  And airport-centric 
world of travel would be dull and 
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job as the mission field.  A conver-
sation I had recently with a church 
member here revealed a similar 
story regarding our youth group in 
the late 80’s and 90’s. 
 
What if church success is meas-
ured by it’s sending capacity?  
 
Did you know that there were 40 
miracles recorded in the book of 
Acts. 39 of them took place outside 
of the walls of the church.  Amaz-
ing!  
 
Many times, the real work of the 
church happens when people rec-
ognize their “sentness.”  
 
In his book, Reggie McNeal adds 
this: People don’t go to church. 
They are the church.  They don’t 
bring people to church; they bring 
the church to people.  
 
This does not mean that I don’t 
want you to come to church.  I do!  
We need each other.  But our suc-
cess is not to see how many people 
we can gather, but how many can 
we send in Jesus name? 
 
  * * * 

Heather Truex grew up in this 
church.  She has been “sent” to the 
people of Chicago and spends 
many late nights (and early morn-
ings) on the streets with Emmaus 
ministries.  I wanted to share part of 
her newsletter with you—to cele-
brate her work, and to ask for your 
prayers.  (If you’d like to receive 
these directly, send her an email: 
heatherleann0405@gmail.com) 
 
  * * * 

 

 “Hey, the ministry!” The friendly 
exclamation came from “Mitch” one 
frigid night out on the streets. 



  
We had spotted him pacing back 
and forth in front of the corner bar, 
trying to pick up “tricks”, and had 
gone to say hi. I had only met 
Mitch once before, months ago, 
and Warren, my Outreach partner, 
had never met him, but he spotted 
the identifying tags we wear and 
immediately knew who we were. 
 
Mitch is in his late twenties, home-
less, and was out hustling that 
night in order to earn money for a 
motel room the next night so that 
he wouldn’t have to sleep in his 
usual spot – a port-a-potty on a 
construction site. “It sounds cold, 
but it blocks the wind really well,” 
he explained to us. We bought 
him something to eat and talked 
for a while (or rather, listened – 
Mitch talks a LOT!). Then he told 
us that he needed to return to 
work (hustling) and went on his 
way. 
 
This story is 100% true, and I wish 
it had a better ending. 
 
Outreach is the most brutal part of 
what we do at Emmaus, both 
physically and emotionally. In the 
winter when we’re out until 
2:30am, we feel the lowest of Chi-
cago’s wind chills. All year we feel 
the pain of the lowest of Chicago’s 
people. It’s hard. But it’s also vital 
to reaching these guys. I’ve often 
thought of the men of Emmaus as 
an uneached people group; 
meaning, they’re 

overlooked, unseen, unheard. 
They don’t know the love of God 
and are in desperate need of 
someone to bring it to them; Out-
reach is where that starts to 
change. It’s about meeting the 
men where they’re at, entering 
into their world to build trust and 
show love (much like Christ did 
with.us!). Relationships of trust 
are how we do ministry at Em-
maus, and Outreach is the place 
that they start. 
 
Mitch went back to hustling that 
night after we saw him, and I will 
admit that it gets discouraging to 
watch him and many others do so 
every night and wonder if they’ll 
ever change. But, I’m reminded 
that it’s not my job to change 
these men. Only God can do that, 
and he is far better at it than I 

 

 could ever be. My task is just to 
walk with these guys and to show 
them that there is a God 

who loves you, me, and them to 
unimaginable depths. 
 
On that note, here are some practi-
cal ways that you can help me do 
this task in the next month: 
 
- Pray for endurance! Emmaus 
gets tiring both emotionally and 
spiritually, and sometimes we don’t 
see change in the guys. I need 
God’s strength to continue walking 
with them. 
 
- Pray for “Mitch”. Pray that he’ll 
join us for a meal in our Ministry 
Center soon. It takes a lot of cour-
age for someone in his shoes to do 
so. 
 
- I’m attempting to defer my stu-
dent loans. Please, pray that it 
works out! 
 
- Send me Subway or Starbucks 
gift cards! On Outreach, I often buy 
food for guys at a nearby Subway 
that’s open until 4am. Starbucks is 
for me… 
 
- Give a gift to Emmaus! I know we 
all get sick of nonprofits asking us 
for money, but I wouldn’t ask if I 
didn’t believe that these men are 
worth it. Plus, sending a gift to Em-
maus, designated for “Kaio”, sup-
ports me directly. 
 
I’m grateful for your prayers and 
support in so many ways, and I 
hope that, somehow, reading this 
encourages you too. I don’t always 
see God at work in these men, but 
I know he is. Likewise, he’s at work 
in you too. His love is strong, and 
he does not forsake his beloved. 
 
May you rest in this truth, 
 
Heather. 
 
Way to Go Heather!  Way to be 
sent for the Kingdom. I’m counting 
that on my new  scorecard! 
 
Adam  

 

Lakeview Food    

Pantry Days 

Fri., March 3rd  

& 

Wed., March 22nd  

9:30 a.m. 

FOOD BANK CHALLENGE      

 

From March 1 through April 30, 

every donation made to the Lakeview 

Food Pantry account at the Food 

Bank, will receive an additional 10%. 

Ten dollars becomes eleven, fifty be-

comes fifty-five dollars, and so on. 

And dollars spent at the Food Bank 

purchase much more than dollars at a 

wholesale venue; a gift of $27.50 ($25 

from you and 10% from the Chal-

lenge) will allow us to purchase ap-

proximately $240 worth of food for 

the pantry. 

 

Please give prayerful consideration to 

either a group gift or an individual 

contribution to the Food Bank for 

the Lakeview Pantry. Checks may be 

sent to the Food Bank of SCM, PO 

Box 408, Battle Creek, MI 49016. Be 

sure to indicate you would like 

your donation credited to the 

Lakeview account and only those 

received between March 1 and 

April 30 will be eligible for the Food 

Bank Challenge. 

 

Thank you so very much for helping 

serve our neighbors in need. 

 

—Janet Borders, Coordinator,     

Lakeview Food Pantry 



A Note from the Neighborhood Food Pantry  

Dear Friends at Lakeview Baptist… 

On Valentine’s Day, I would like to thank you for all the love you spread throughout the community in so many 

ways. Through your liturgical services, your social activities and what I am most familiar with, 

your congregations support of the Lakeview Food Pantry. 

Not only do you provide us with our pantry home and supply us with all our physical pantry 

needs, but last year your church donated almost 600 pounds of food to our pantry! This was 

a huge undertaking for you and an equally larger impact on the help the pantry was able to 

provide to our neighbors. Your donations of staple foods, of the type we distribute routinely, 

freed up some of our funds, allowing us to purchase more food, while other contributed foods allowed our 

neighbors to select items of their choice which are not part of our usual fare, an unexpected “treat”. Both as-

sistances are very much appreciated. 

Those of you who volunteer at the pantry also spread God’s love. Many of you stock shelves, bag foods, carry 

bags of food for our neighbors, deliver food to the children at Prairieview Elementary School or sign people in 

for their monthly assistance. And each of you does it with a smile and a joyful heart! Your congregation in-

spires us to do more and for this as well, thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Janet Borders 

Coordinator, Lakeview Food Pantry 

 

Donate Your Dollars Update: As of our last calculation, we have currently collected 

$23,162 in Family Fare receipts. We are approximately 1/6 of the way to our goal of 

150,000. Please continue to help by saving your entire receipt and turning them in to the Lakeview Food Pan-

try. The one thousand dollars Family Fare will donate to us when we collect 150,000 dollars of receipts will go 

a long way  toward helping us feed our neighbors in the area and the children at Prarieview Elementary 

School. Thank you!! 

            

COMING IN MARCH: 

 

 
 

Life Line Screening,  Life Line Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health screen-

ings, will offer their affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings at Lakeview Baptist 

Church on 3/28/2017.  Five screenings will be offered that scan for potential health problems related to: 

blocked arteries which is a leading cause of stroke; abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured 

aorta; hardening of the arteries in the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or ir-

regular heart beat which is closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, used 

to assess the risk of osteoporosis. Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4 vascular tests and oste-

oporosis screening from $149 ($139 with our member discount).  All five screenings take 60-90 minutes to 

complete.  In order to register for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, 

please call 1-888-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/advantagemembers.  

tel:(888)%20653-6441
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/advantagemembers
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March Nursery Volunteers 

5 Donna Headings & Lisa Thomas  

12 Shauneene Crowe & _________ 

19 Linda Daniel & Christi Marsh  

26 Marni Haapapuro & __________ 

 

Kid’s Church: Linda Hicks & Kathy S. 

3rd Tuesday of each month 
 

XYZ 
All retirees of the church are invited! 

 
The next meeting will be 

Tuesday, 
 

Mar. 21, 2016 
11:30 am 

Church parlor 

Wednesday PM 
 

Frogs 
 

Join us Wednesdays  
  

7-8:30 pm 
 

Fun, food, games and  Bible study 
for school-age kids. 

 

Financial Record 

Budgeted need through December 2016: $ . 

Received through December 2016:   $ 161,037.  
 

Received through weekly offerings: 

 
01/01 2,215.    2/5 3,150. 

01/08 1,987.    2/12 1,958. 

01/15 1,847.    2/19 3,011. 

01/22 1,526.    2/26 
01/29 1,215.  

 

TOTAL:     $    8,790.             $  8,119. + 

Frog Family Dinner:  

 

Wed., March 1st,  

6:30 pm  

  

Kids: PreK–5 th grade

Sundays at 10:30 am
Ask an usher to show you the way to…

March 12th  
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

9 & 9:15 AM Small Group Studies 

10: 30 AM Worship & Kids Church 

11:30 AM Coffee Hour 

12:00 PM Falam Baptist Church service 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

   1 
6:30 Frog Family 

Dinner 

 

 

 

 

Ash Wednesday 

2 
10 am “Walk 

Around the 

Church” Prayer 

time 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

3 

9:30 LBC Food 

Pantry 

 

7 pm Falam Praise 

Team 

 

World Day of  

Prayer 

4 

5 
1st Sunday of Lent 

 

Communion 

6 7 8 
7 pm Frogs 

9 
6:30 Praise Team 

10 
7 pm Falam Praise 

Team 

11 

12 
2nd Sunday of Lent 

 

 

 

 

 
Daylight Savings Time 

begins  

13 14 15 
7 pm Frogs 

16 
6:30 Praise Team 

17 
7 pm Falam Praise 

Team 

18 

19 
3rd Sunday of Lent 

20 
7 PM Council 

 

 

 

 

 

1st day of Spring 

21 
11:30 XYZ 

22 
9:30 LBC Food 

Pantry 

 

7 pm Frogs 

23 
6:30 Praise Team 

24 
7 pm Falam Praise 

Team 

25 

26 

4th Sunday of Lent 

27 28 
8am-5pm Lifeline 

Screening event in 

social hall 

29 
7 pm Frogs 

30 
6:30 Praise Team 

31 
7 pm Falam Praise 

Team 

 



                  
 1 Joseph Barnes  

  Phillip Daniel 

 4 Norita Kalkman 
 8 Don Barber, Sr.                    

  Tom Hicks 

  Mildred Lee 

12 Mike Gwillim     
 Sally Rogers 

13 Jenna Haapapuro 

15 John Chmiel 
19  Lloyd Lee 

23 Gloria Allred 

 Hershel Davis 
24  Walter Haapapuro 

25  John Allwardt 

 John Edwards 
 Ethan Thomas 

26 Phil Allwardt 

 16 John & Heidi Chmiel 

 19 Dennis & Kim Allred 

 21 Barry & Aleta Linscott 

 27 Daniel Thawngza &  

 Men K Cing Kap 

 31 Don & Kathy Snyder 
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Lakeview Baptist Church 

7 South 20th Street 

Battle Creek, MI 49015 

www.mylakeviewbaptist.com 

info@mylakeviewbaptist.com 

Ph. 269.963.4979 

 

 

JOIN US! 

Sunday, 10:30 a.m. 

ñWorship & Kidôs Churchò 

Wednesday, 7 pm 

 ñFrogs ñ 

(School-age kids Faithfully 

learning to Rely On God) 

 

March Birthdays: March Anniversaries 

26  Phil Allwardt 

 Haroldine Colwell 
28  Rich Zesiger 

29  Opal Dille 

 Sue Rose 
30  Desiree’ Allred 

 Norma Carr 

  


